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Old River Lane Delivery Board Meeting
Teams/ Room 1.15
 
Thursday, 20 February 2025 15:00 – 16:00 


Minutes of the meeting

Present: Cllr Ben Crystall (BC – Chair), Ben Wood (BW), Cllr Miriam Swainston (MS), James Ellis (JE), Helen Standen (HS), David Falco (DF), Cllr Carl Brittain (CB), Cllr Sarah Hopewell (SH), Rob Allwood (RA), Cllr Sarah Copley (SC)
Also present:	 Andrew Sanderson (Cityheart), Ed Williams (LCA), Aliscia Butler (LCA), Nadine Elomri (LCA)

Apologies:, Cllr Mione Goldspink

Declarations of interest: MS and SC noted their roles on the Town Council.

Item 1: Minutes of last meeting. Proposed by MS, seconded by CB

Item 2: Introduction to LCA
Andrew Sanderson introduced colleagues from LCA who have been appointed to undertake the engagement exercise for the masterplan. LCA updated the board on their overall approach. This will involve extensive engagement with the public through events, face to face sessions and online surveys. Advertising / marketing for engagement will also involve physical ads (including posters, newspaper ads) and digital through a webpage and social media content.
LCA were conscious of the previous public square consultation which was largely face to face and wish to use this channel in conjunction with Board members. The launch will take place after the ORL board have approved the draft masterplan and are currently aiming to do this in April, running engagement through to May (TBC once dates for the pre election period of sensitivity have been confirmed). Findings will then be shared with Cityheart and the ORL Board.
BC asked about LCA’s work to date and how much they have been involved in similar developments and aware of common issues which come up. LCA confirmed they have supported projects across London, the South East and elsewhere in Hertfordshire so have good experience in this regard. They have also compiled a local stakeholder list, building on the previous work done under the SPD in 2022, to ensure a wide audience is reached. BC also asked about the process for feeding back. Andrew Sanderson responded to say they will have to manage expectations as the site is limited in terms of what has already been agreed through planning frameworks and the development agreement. LCA added this is the case however the purpose of the exercise is to gather views within the parameters of this and refine and improve ideas where possible. Fundings will be shared.
Andrew Sanderson asked that Cityheart attend the next Board meeting to share their draft masterplan so we can start the process of engagement as soon as possible. The Board agreed. 
The Board thanked Andrew Sanderson and LCA for their attendance.

Item 3: Project update
DF update the group in regards to progress since the last meeting. Work continues in regards to the sale of the car park and finalisation of the development footprint. He continues to meet with Cityheart weekly to discuss progress and viability.
Cityheart are also engaging with planning and have appointed consultants in regards to highways issues that are in discussion with Herts County Council. They are still aiming to submit a planning application later this year. 
CB noted that it feels like progress is being made now that the masterplan is now almost ready for sharing with the Board and momentum is building up. MS agreed and said that recently stakeholders had been more positive about the development. 

AOB:
DF has arranged for the survey at Water Lane Hall to begin next week. The findings will be released some weeks’ later. MS & SC thanked David for arranging this as the Board have been waiting on this action for some months. DF will present findings to the Board when the report comes through.
BW noted that MS, SC and Cllr Goldspink had written a joint letter to the BS Independent outlining the latest position on the project. The intention is to continue with regular updates on what is happening, particularly when there are key developments or milestones hit.
BW added this included a request for views on the car boot sale. He also added that we have had an approach from a sports company to use the Causeway car park for events which the council is supportive of.  MS asked that this could be used as an opportunity to clean up the broken glass. 
Lastly, RA, BW, MS and Cllr Goldspink had met to discuss refining the public square. RA will support councillors with progress and the Board will be kept informed.
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